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The Secretary
Senate Economics Legislation Committee
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Parliament House
CANBERRA  ACT  2600

Dear Dr Bachelard
INQUIRY INTO THE TAXATION LAWS (CLEARING AND SETTLEMENT) BILL 2003
Thank you for your invitation to provide a written submission on the inquiry relating to the taxation consequences of the restructure of the National Guarantee Fund (NGF).
The Reserve Bank has responsibility under the Corporations Act for setting Financial Stability Standards for central counterparties, such as the Australian Clearing House (ACH), which clear transactions in financial instruments.  The ACH is subject to those standards.

The Bank has been in favour of restructuring the NGF to clearly separate the funds dedicated to investor protection from those intended to provide clearing support.  Clear delineation of these two functions would represent international best practice in this area and we have been working with ASX, ASIC and Treasury towards this end.  A satisfactory resolution of this matter would provide the ACH with one means to meet a key requirement of the Reserve Bank’s Financial Stability Standard for central counterparties.
Yours sincerely

[ Signed ]
D.H. Emanuel
Secretary
